
Tidbits From The Teachers   

Key Dates in January  

 

¶ January 1st: Tuition Due 

¶ January 7th: School   

Resumes  

¶ January 21st:  MLK Jr. 

Day ñ NO SCHOOL 

¶ January 15th: Scholastics 

Book orders due online 

¶ January 23rd : Daddy 

Daughter permission slips 

due 

¶ January 25th: 

Registration forms for 

2019-2020 School Year 

Due  

 

 

 

 

We wish you all a very Happy New Year! 
We hope you had a joyful holiday season 
and that the children are excited to return to 
school to share all of their special holiday 
fun with their class. They are sure to bring 
back a new energy level that is ready to be 

challenged with new and more complex works. 

The study of our planet Earth will continue as we 
introduce the inner layers and the 
occurrences of volcanoes. We will discuss 
eruptions and rocks that explode from 
volcanoes. Learning the names of the many 
rocks can be a challenge itself! 

It is during this time of the school year that we 
notice  children freely choosing works that meet their 
inner needs and working with immense concentration. 
Maria Montessori called this phenomena 
ñnormalization.ò The children learn to work in a prepared 
environment while the teacher enjoys watching them 
unfold their talents.   

Our kindergarten students will begin learning about the 
United States and make their own US maps.  In the 
spring, the kindergartners, choose a 
favorite state to present a written and 
oral report on.  

Montessori of Plainfield 

14710 Naperville Road Suite 104 

Plainfield, IL  60544 

(815)254-0136 

montessoriofplainfield.net 

montessorioffrankfort@gmail.com 

PAGE 1 MONTESSORI OF PLAINFIELD VOLUME 1 ISSUE 5 

Teachers Tidbits 1 

Extended Day   

Updates 
2 

Fun Fridays 3 

Field Trips 3 

Office Reminders 4 

Daddy/Daughter Dance 4 

Thank Yous 5 

Sponsors 5 

Inside this issue:  



PAGE 2  VOLUME 1 ISSUE 5 

Extended Day Updates  

This week we are studying the works of Henri Matisse.  His journey into art is an interesting story 
that originates when he was 20 years old and already working as a lawyer.  His mother bought him 
art supplies while he was recovering from appendicitis.  He fell in love with art and never went back 
to law.   
 
Matisse is known for his use of color and his significant developments in paintings and sculpture.  
Along with Pablo Picasso, he helped to define and influence radical contemporary art in the 20th 
century.  Two of his works that we have chosen to have the children recreate this month are 
ñGoldfish and Icarus,ò shown above. 

As you know, each week we introduce a new letter and its sound.  We have each child 
say a word that begins with that letter.  We also practice printing the letter.  As we 
return to class in January, we will review all of the completed letters, work on 
recognition, and proceed with our next letter and its associated activities. 

In math, we will start learning about the decimal system, 
as well as the different place values, while reviewing our 
basic numbers and shapes. 

Letôs start the new year off by learning about our planet Earth.  We will explore more about the 
Earthôs gravity, magnetism and rocks, and all the things that make our planet awesome! 

SCIENCE  



Cold Blooded Creatures                
In-House Field Trip  

   

When:  Wednesday, February 27, 2019 
 (Presentation will take place during regular class time.)  
   
Cost:  $20.00 per student ( Checks made payable to Montessori of Plainfield) 
  RSVPs due no later than Friday, February 8th.  

 
We are so excited to have Jim Nesci from Cold Blooded Creatures for a one-of-a-kind, 
hands-on experience!  We will learn about the many benefits of these misunderstood and 
feared creatures.  
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The new year will bring fun and exciting projects 
into our classroom.  Should mother nature allow 
us the chance, we will be going outside to play in 
the snow! 
 



!2019-2020 registration forms and fees are due back to the office by Friday, 

January 25th.  As always, first priority for registration is given to returning 

students and/or incoming siblings.  We will open registration to the public 

January 26th.  

!Extended Day : Space is limited but still available in our Extended Day 

Programs.  If you are interested in having your child in any of the extended day 

programs for the remainder of this school year, please send in your completed 

form by January 25th.  Programs run from 12:00 pm ñ3:00 pm and will include 

lunchtime and one enrichment activity each day.  You have the option of 

enrolling for one or up to five days per week.  Please refer to the Extended Day 

sign up sheet for more detailed information.  

!Monthly Tuition.  Tuition is due on the 1st of each month.   There will be a 

$20 late fee if payment is received two days late.  Please remember to return 

your tuition envelope with your tuition check.  

!Please Label all of  your childõs jackets, hats, mittens, etc.  There are so many 

in each of our coat roomsñthis makes it easier for everyone.  

!Scholastic Book Orders for this month are due by January 15th.  Please 

remember all orders are due online.  The teachers are able to add to their 

classroom library because of the many bonus points earned each month!  

!Severe Weather Closings .  In  case of severe weather, please visit the 

Emergency Closing Center website. You can check emergency closings at: 

www.emergencyclosings.com 

!Calling the school when your child will be out sick:  When you are calling 

your child in, please include a brief description of your childõs symptoms.  Itõs 

especially important for our staff to be aware of any illnesses that are contagious.  

Reminders from the Office  
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SAVE THE DATE! 
Our Annual 

Daddy Daughter Dance  

Wednesday, March 20, 2019  
from 6:00-8:00pm. 

More details will be coming home soon! 

 



  

 
 
 
 
 
 

The teachers and children would like to extend a huge thanks to all those who 
donated items to our school during the month of December.  Your  generosity 

contributes to the success of our school.  Thanks so much! 
 

Dickhaut Family�³Cotton balls, silver sharpies, straws, Lysol wipes 
Gozum Family�³Cotton balls 
Guerrini Family�³Cotton balls 

Iovu Family�³Straws, silver sharpies 
Kanellakes�³Cotton balls, straws, silver sharpies, Lysol Wipes 

McColgan Family�³Lysol wipes 
Shirley Family�³Straws, ribbons 
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Interested in sponsoring our Newsletter for this school year?  This is a great way to 

advertise your business.  Our newsletter is read by approximately 30 families each 

month.  Please contact Mickey Peterson at 815/272 -3783 for more information.  


